Chi Yun School 19-20 Announcement PO29E Announcement in-charge: Ms. Liu Hang Lam

CHI YUN SCHOOL

Hand, foot and mouth disease in hostel and resume classes for the boarders

2™ October, 2019
Dear Parents/Guardians -

Regarding the hand, foot and mouth disease (HFMD) condition announced on 16" September,
now that all infected students staying in hostel have recovered and no new cases have been found
within fourteen days, thus the school announced that all boarders will resume classes on 3™ October
2019.

The school has been thoroughly cleaned and disinfected during the suspension period. Our
staffs will, as always, continue to adopt strict personal, hand and environmental hygiene practices
against respiratory illnesses and other infectious disecases. Meanwhile, Parents/Guardians should
continue to adopt following strict personal and environmental hygiene practices for students to
prevent HFMD and other infectious diseases:

2 Measure the body temperature of students before attending school. Please seek
for the medical consultation as soon as possible when having symptoms, and
also follow doctor’s recommendation, to take rest at home and do not returns to
school until recover.

4 To pick up students not feeling well from school as fast as possible and seek for
the medical consultation.

L 4 Please also inform school general office/nursing station immediately, (Tel:
23862010/23862064) if the students are sick or have been admitted to hospital

for surveillance.

Thank you for your cooperation and support. If you have any further queries, piease do not
hesitate to contact our nurse or class teacher (Tel: 2386-2010).

Yours faithfully,

Mak Man Chiu
Principal, Chi Yun School




